BOARD OF HEALTH
MINUTES
July 15, 2014

The Board of Health held a meeting in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA. The
meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. Present were Dr. James Ficociello, Dr. Jane Williams and Shelly
Newhouse, Director of Public Health. The next regularly scheduled Board of Health meeting will be August
5, 2014 p.m. in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA.

The Board reviewed and approved the June 17, 2014 minutes.

Due to it being the end of the fiscal year there were no new food inspection reports.

New Business

Public hearing-296 Woburn Street application for chickens

Mary Duarte, applicant was present. She is requesting a permit for 6 chickens. Ellen Sawyer, animal
inspector, gave a favorable recommendation. No abutters responded with comments. Dr Ficociello made
a motion to approve application for 6 chickens. Dr. Williams, second, voted 2-0.

Updates

Olin

The Director sent a letter of invitation to James Cashwell of Olin requesting that he come to a future Board
of Health meeting to discuss private drinking water well issues.

20 North Street

Mr. Bradley has met the first condition of his terms. He is moving the trailer out to a permanent pad. He is
now waiting to connect to electric and water. In order to get a permit he needs to get a sign off from the
Tax Collector. He does owe a significant amount of taxes so he is proposing an agreement with the Town.
This was happening this week. He will then make the connections and start working towards the building
permit portion of his terms and conditions from the Board of Health.

Dr. Ficociello motioned to adjourn at 5:45 p.m., Dr. Williams seconded.

Meeting adjourned at 5:45 p.m.
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